

16 November 2015

Dear Parents,

Car Parking Arrangements for the Fair – Saturday 21st November 2015

As you are probably aware, on the day of the Fair there is no space for car parking within the school grounds and no legal parking spaces in the immediate neighbourhood.

In the last few months, we have been in constant communication with the police, who have received many complaints from local residents regarding cars which are parked illegally. We have been informed that the police will ticket all illegally parked cars, without warning.

We strongly urge you, therefore, to use public transport and/or the free shuttle bus that operates throughout the day from the lower level of Sha Tin MTR Station, next to the 69K Mini Bus station. Alternatively there are commercial car parks in the Fo Tan valley that are on the Mini Bus routes.

The police have also pointed out to us that the officers, who will be on duty throughout the day, will also take action against 'Drink Driving'. This may be an additional incentive for using the free shuttle bus service!

We hope to welcome as many of you as possible to the Fair and wish you all an enjoyable and convivial day.

Yours sincerely,

Marc Morris

MM

Principal

Sha Tin College

Perry Tunesi

Principal

Sha Tin Junior School